# CLASS X (2019-20) SOCIAL SCIENCE (CODE 087) SAMPLE PAPER-5

Time Allowed: 3 Hours Maximum Marks: 80

### **General Instructions:**

- (i) The question paper has 35 questions in all.
- (ii) Marks are indicated against each question.
- (iii) Questions from serial number 1 to 20 are objective type questions. Each question carries one mark. Answer them as instructed.
- (iv) Questions from serial number **21** to **28** are **3 marks** questions. Answer of these questions should not exceed **80 words** each.
- (v) Questions from serial number **29** to **34** are **5 marks** questions. Answer of these questions should not exceed **120 words** each.
- (vi) Question number **35** is a map question of **6 marks** with two parts-**35 a**. from History (2 marks) and **35 b**. from Geography (4 marks).

# **SECTION A**

Q1. Match the following items given in column A with those in column B.

[1]

Column A		Column B	
(A)	Gomasthas	(1)	Official who acted as company's agent
(B)	Spinning Jenny	(2)	Richard Arkwright
(C)	Steam engine	(3)	James Hargreaves
(D)	Cotton mill	(4)	James Watt

- Q2. Which of these statements is not a valid reason for the depletion of flora and fauna?
- [1]

- (a) Agricultural expansion
- (b) Large-scale developmental projects
- (c) Grazing and fuel wood collection
- (d) Rapid industrialisation and urbanisation

Q3.



In the above picture which thing is being offered to the people.

- (a) goddess is offering cloths to the people
- (b) goddess is offering food to the people
- (c) goddess is offering bless to the people
- (d) goddess is offering bless and food to the people
- Q4. What is Infant Mortality Rate (IMR)?

[1]

[1]

Q5. Which of the following is a kharif crop and accounts for about half of the major oilseeds produced in the country?

(a) Mustard

(b) Coconut

(c) Groundnut

(d) Soyabean

Q6. Complete the following table by writing the values of A and B in the table.

[1]

<b>Primary Sector</b>	Secondary Sector	Tertiary Sector
Fisherman	Matchmaker	A-?
Bee-keeping	B-?	Worker of call centre

Q7. Suggest any one measure to control industrial pollution in India.

[1]

#### OR

The economic strength of a country is measured by the development of manufacturing industries. Support the statement with one argument.

Q8. Correct the following statement and rewrite:

Hematite is the best quality of iron ore and contains about 72% iron.

[1]

## OR

Under vertical distribution of power, power is shared among different organs of the government.

Q9. Which one of the following option best signifies this cartoon?

[1]



- (a) Midday meal program
- (b) Relationship between centre and states
- (c) Relationship between people and state government
- (d) Demand of reservation
- Q10. ...... is a process by which business or other organisations develop international influence or start operating on an international scale. [1]

## OR

The famous economist ...... thought that Indian gold exports promoted global economic recovery.

Q11.	Where was the first jute mill in Ind	ia set up ?	[1]		
		OR			
	What is lignite?				
Q12.	What is the most distinctive feature of democracy?				
Q13.	Which one of the following is the main feature of Bolivia's struggle?  (a) About one specific policy of democratic government.  (b) It involved people's claim on elected democratic government.  (c) It was about the foundation of country's politics  (d) None of these.				
Q14.	is a form of market intervention by the Government of India to insure agricultural against a sharp fall in farm prices.				
Q15.	Which of the following public sect (a) Durgapur (c) Bhadravati	or steel plants of India is located near a port? (b) Vijaynagar (d) Vishakhapatnam	[1]		
Q16.	is the total percentage of the population of an area at particular time aged seven year or who can read and write with understanding.				
		OR			
	may be defined as the proce being.	ess of widening people's choice as well as raising the	level of well-		
Q17.	Between 1970 and 1993 Belgians a (a) four times (c) six times	amended their constitution (b) three times (d) five times	[1]		
Q18.	Arrange the following mica deposi 1. Beawar 2. Ajmer 3. Chota Nagpur Plateau 4. Koderma Gaya-hazaribagh belt (a) 1, 2, 3, 4 (c) 1, 2, 4, 3		[1]		
Q19.	In the question given below, there are two statements marked as Assertion (A) and Reason (R). Read the statements and choose the correct option:  Assertion: Sinhala was recognized as only official language of Sri Lanka.  Reason: The government of Sri Lanka wanted to establish the supremacy of Sinhala community.  (a) Both assertion and reason are true, and reason is the correct explanation of assertion.  (b) Both assertion and reason are true, but reason is not the correct explanation of assertion.  (c) Assertion is true, but reason is false.  (d) Both assertion and reason are false.				
Q20.		country. The average per capita income of these famil 0, 7000 and 3000 respectively. The income of the fourth (b) 3000 (d) 6000			

## **SECTION B**

Q21. What was the cause of disagreement between the Congress-led Non-Cooperation Movement and the Peasants' and Workers' Movements? [3]

#### OR

What was Rowlatt Act? How did the Indians show their disapproval towards this Act.? [3]

Q22. What are renewable resources? Why has it become necessary to use renewable energy resources?[3]

#### OR

Describe the three cropping seasons in India.

[3]

Q23. Read the sources given below and answer the questions that follows

#### SOURCE-A

'To what corner of the world do they not fly, these swarms of new books? It may be that one here and there contributes something worth knowing, but the very multitude of them is hurtful to scholarship, because it creates a glut, and even in good things satiety is most harmful... [Printers] fill the world with books, not just trifling things (such as I write, perhaps), but stupid, ignorant, slanderous, scandalous, raving, irreligious and seditious books, and the number of them is such that even the valuable publications lose their value.

#### **SOURCE-B**

'The task of the native newspapers and political associations is identical to the role of the Opposition in the House of Commons in Parliament in England. That is of critically examining government policy to suggest improvements, by removing those parts that will not be to the benefit of the people, and also by ensuring speedy implementation.

These associations ought to carefuly study the particular issues, gather diverse relevant information on the nation as well as on what are the possible and desirable improvements, and this will surely earn it considerable influence.'

## **SOURCE-C**

'In 1926, Begum Rokeya Sakhawat Hossein, a noted educationist and literary figure, strongly condemned men for withholding education from women in the name of religion as she addressed the Bengal Women's Education Conference:

'The opponents of female education say that women will become unruly ... Fie! They call themselves Muslims and yet go against the basic tenet of Islam which gives Women an equal right to education. If men are not led astray once educated, why should women?'

#### **SOURCE-A**

23 (1) What opinion does the writer hold about most of the books?

[1]

## **SOURCE-B**

23 (2) What is the role of the native newspapers and political associations in democracy?

[1]

#### SOURCE-C

23 (3) Why did Rokeya Sakhawat Hossein condemn men?

[1]

Q24. 'India has land under a variety of relief features'. Support the statement with three arguments.

[3]

#### ΩR

Why is resource planning so important in a country like India? Give reasons.

Q25. Bring out any three arguments in support of democracy as a better form of government as compared to dictatorship.

Q26. What do you know about MGNREGA?

[3]

Q27. Political parties are rightly called the government in disguise. Justify the statement in reference to democratic politics by giving three arguments. [3]

#### OR

Are political parties no longer popular? Discuss with examples.

Q28. Explain the role of women in the nationalist struggles of Europe.

[3]

# **SECTION C**

Q29. The workers in the unorganised sector need protection on the following issues: wages, safety and health. Explain with examples. [5]

#### OR

Why are transactions made in money? Explain with suitable examples?

- Q30. Read the following extract taken from the textbook and answer the questions that follows: [5] 'I had always wanted to go to London, and my desire ... was stimulated by letters from an old workmate ... who was now working at the Old Kent Road Gas Works ... I finally decided to go... in November, 1981. With two friends I started out to walk the journey, filled with the hope that we would be able to obtain employment, when we get there, with the kind assistance of my friend ... we had little money when we started, not enough to pay for our food and lodgings each night until we arrived in London. Some days we walked as much as twenty miles, and other days less. Our money was gone at the end of the third day... For two nights we slept out... once under a haystack, and once in an old farm shed... On arrival in London we tried to find ... my friend ... but ... were unsuccessful. Our money was gone, so there was nothing for us to do but to walk around until late at night, and then try to find some place to sleep. We found an old building and slept in it that night. The next day, Sunday, late in the afternoon, we got to the Old Kent Gas Works, and applied for work. To my great surprise, the man we had been looking for was working, at the time. He spoke to the foreman and I was given a job'.
  - (i) Give the source of the above passage.
  - (ii) What prompted the narrator to go to London?
  - (iii) How did he succeed in getting the job?
- Q31. Mention some of the suggestions made to reform political parties.

[5]

- Q32. Why is the tertiary sector becoming more important than other sectors in India? Give four reasons. [5]
- Q33. Explain major human activities that are mainly responsible for land degradation in India.

[5]

#### OR

What is the ideal location for sugar mills? Why is this industry ideally suited to the cooperative sector?

Q34. Trace the origin of Silk Route and describe its significance.

[5]

## **SECTION D**

## MAP SKILL BASED QUESTION

- Q35. (a) Two places (A) and (B) have been marked on the given outline map of India. Identify them and write their correct names on the lines drawn near them
  - (A) The place where Jallianwala Bagh incident took place.
  - (B) The place where the indigo planters movement took place.

[2]

- (b) Identify and name any four the following oil fields in the same outline map of India.
- [4]

(i) Mumbai high

- (ii) Ankaleshwar
- (iii)Kalol
- (iv)Naharkata
- (v) Bassien
- (vi)Digboi



WWW.CBSE.ONLINE

Download Solved version of this paper from www.cbse.online

This sample paper has been released by website www.cbse.online for the benefits of the students. This paper has been prepared by subject expert with the consultation of many other expert and paper is fully based on the exam pattern for 2019-2020. Please note that website www.cbse.online is not affiliated to Central board of Secondary Education, Delhi in any manner. The aim of website is to provide free study material to the students.